Join Letter to President Obama in Advance of Upcoming P5+1 Talks in Baghdad

From: The Honorable David E. Price Sent By: jackson.tufts@mail.house.gov

Date: 5/15/2012

DEADLINE: NOON FRIDAY MAY 18

Dear Colleague,

In advance of the resumption of ongoing discussions with Iran by the five permanent members of the UN Security Council and Germany (P5+1) in Baghdad next week, we invite you to join us in urging President Obama to renew our diplomatic efforts to prevent Iran from attaining nuclear weapons capability. The letter does not take any option off the table; rather, it simply asks the President to apply maximum pressure through this multilateral process as we seek to protect America and our allies.

While debate continues about the most appropriate and effective course of action for the United States to deal with Tehran, we believe there is agreement about the grave threat that a nuclear weapons-capable Iran would pose to the United States, to Israel, and to the global community. We also believe that diplomatic engagement with Iran works hand-in-hand with other more aggressive measures, like economic sanctions, and is a critical component of our efforts to prevent a nuclear weapons-capable Iran.

If you would like to sign the letter below, please contact Jackson Tufts (Price) at <u>Jackson.tufts@mail.house.gov</u> or Rachael Leman (Dreier) at <u>Rachael.leman@mail.house.gov</u>.

Sincerely,

DAVID PRICE DAVID DREIER

Member of Congress Member of Congress

The Honorable Barack Obama President of the United States The White House 1600 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W. Washington, D.C. 20500

Dear President Obama,

We write to convey our strong support for the prevention of a nuclear weapons-capable Iran through diplomacy. We share your commitment to the ongoing multilateral discussions on Iran's nuclear program and urge you to continue working with our P5+1 partners in pursuit of this goal.

We believe that a nuclear weapons-capable Iran poses a grave threat to the United States, to Israel, and to the global community. It is critical that we employ every available tool at our disposal to dissuade if possible—and prevent if necessary—the Iranian regime from developing nuclear weapons or the capability to produce them from stockpiled materials and components.

The latest round of economic sanctions by the United States, members of the European community, and others has demonstrated that such measures can and do elicit a response from the Iranian regime and have contributed to a clear framework for the current multilateral talks. Clearly continued diplomatic engagement is essential and, as you prepare for the upcoming round of discussions this week in Baghdad, we believe there are two critical factors that support a redoubling of these efforts.

The first is the lengthened roster of partners: China, Russia, Germany, France, Britain, and the United States. The P5+1 partners are working together in an unprecedented display of cooperation that demonstrates a collective acknowledgement of the threat danger of a nuclear weapons-capable Iran. The second is the degree to which Iran, under intensified pressures, has appeared willing to engage in a serious and substantive discussion on its nuclear program.

We are aware of the possibility that the Iranian regime is simply "buying time" to further its nuclear ambitions, but we believe that Iran's declared openness to multilateral discussions—coupled with verifiable intermediate steps to bring its program toward compliance with international obligations—is sufficient to warrant renewed determination. Given such facts, the United States and its P5+1 partners must not relent in leveraging pressure on Iran in these upcoming talks. With the looming threat of harsher sanctions due to take effect in July, the P5+1 nations may be in a stronger position to obtain positive results in Baghdad.

Mr. President, as you recently stated, "...both Israel and the United States have an interest in seeing this challenge resolved diplomatically. After all, the only way to truly solve this problem is for the Iranian government to make a decision to forsake nuclear weapons." We agree, and we strongly believe that the United States must take full advantage of opportunities for diplomatic engagement, in concert with sanctions and other appropriate measures, to prevent a nuclear weapons-capable Iran.

Sincerely,